מדינת ישראל א. בגרות לבתי ספר על־יסודיים סוג הבחינה:

משרד החינוך התרבות והספורט ב. בגרות לנבחני משנה

מועד הבחינה: חורף תשס״ה, 2005

+

מספר השאלון: 016104

אנגלית

שאלון גי

(MODULE C)

הוראות לנבחן

<u>משך הבחינה</u>: שעה ורבע

+

- <u>מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה</u>: בשאלון זה פרק אחד: הבנת הנקרא 100 נקודות ٦.
 - מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי חומר עזר מותר בשימוש: ړ.

או מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי:

נבחן ייעולה חדשיי רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת־אמו / שפת־אמו-אנגלי.

<u>הוראות מיוחדות</u>:

- (1) עליך לכתוב את כל תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
- (2) כתוב את כל תשובותיך באנגלית, ב<u>עט בלבד. אסור</u> להשתמש בטיפקס.
 - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

/המשך מעבר לדף/

+

+

ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (100 points)

الفصل الأوّل: فهم المقروء (١٠٠ درجة) اقرأ بتمعّن المقال الذي أمامك، ثمّ أجب عن الأسئلة 1-8 التي تليه. **פרק ראשון: הבנת הנקרא** (100 נקודות) קרא בעיון את המאמר שלפניך, וענה על השאלות 8-1 שאחריו. +

Read the article below and answer questions 1-8.

READING FOR PLEASURE by Miriam MacMillan

People don't read enough books. According to a survey done in 2002, only 46% of adults in America read literature such as novels, short stories, plays and poetry, as compared to 57% in 1982. The survey also stated that the biggest drop in the number of readers is among young adults aged 18-24.

Watching television is probably the main reason for the decline in reading. People who don't read books or rarely read, watch television more than three hours a day. When interviewed for the survey, they said they prefer watching television to reading books because watching television is very relaxing and they don't have to think. On the other hand, people who don't watch a lot of television read 12 or more books a year. Another reason for the change in reading habits is that people are spending more time at the computer, surfing the Internet and playing computer games.

The survey also reported that people who read for pleasure are more likely to visit museums and go to musical perforances. Readers go to sporting events twice as much as people who don't read. They also do more volunteer work.

15 What are the benefits of reading for people of all ages? Through reading, children improve their vocabulary and gain knowledge of the world. Researchers have also found that reading a lot improves students' grades. In addition, there is proof that reading for pleasure can improve an older person's memory.

So, how can we encourage people of all ages to read more books? Parents should read books aloud to their children even before they begin school. Schools can help by giving children time during the school day to read books they like. Finally, using the Internet can actually encourage adults to read, since now people can find book reviews and lists of recommended books on the Internet. They can also read a few chapters or even whole books and join a book club on the Internet. Hopefully, future surveys will show that people are reading more books for pleasure.

/המשך בעמוד 3

1				
	מסי 016104	<u>י תשסייה, </u>	חורן	<u>אנגלית,</u>

- 3 -

أجب <u>بالإنجليزية</u> عن الأسئلة 1-8،	
حسب المقال الذي قرأتَه وحسب التعليمات	
في الأسئلة. (١٠٠ درجة)	

ענה ב<u>אנגלית</u> על השאלות 8-1, על פי המאמר שקראת ועל פי ההוראות בשאלות. (100 נקודות) +

Answer questions 1-8 in English according to the article.

1.	In 1982, the survey showed that 57% of adults in America read literature. How did this change in 2002? (lines 1-4)
	ANSWER:(10 points)
	(10 points)
2.	What reason did people give for watching more TV and reading less?
	ANSWER:
	(9 points)
3.	COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.
	In lines 5-11 the Internet is mentioned as a reason for
	(0 mainta)
	(9 points)
4.	People who read for pleasure also have other interests. Give TWO examples.
	(lines 12-14)
	ANSWER: 1)
	2)
	$(2\times6=12 \text{ points})$
	(

/המשך בעמוד 4/

+

+

5. FILL IN THE MISSING INFORMATION IN THE TABLE BELOW (lines 15-18). What benefits do the following people get from reading? (Write ONE thing in each empty box).

People	Benefit
(i) children	
(ii) students	
(iii) old people	

 $(3\times8=24 \text{ points})$

6.	How can children be encouraged to read? Name TWO ways.
	ANSWER: (1)
	(2)
	$(2\times8=16 \text{ points})$
7.	In what way does using the Internet encourage reading? Name ONE way. (lines 19-25
	ANSWER: (9 points)
8.	What is the main problem discussed in this article?
	ANSWER:
	(11 points)

בהצלחה! זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל אין להעתיק או לפרסם אלא ברשות משרד החינוך התרבות והספורט